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NH Wheelers 

A NH Good Sam Chapter 

August 2020 Newsletter 
 

NH Wheelers have winter meetings on the 2nd Sunday of each month at local watering holes. During the camping season,   

meetings are usually on the 2nd weekend of the month, at the monthly campout.  Guests are always welcome.  

President Spencer Stickney  Hollis, NH 603-465-9340 spencerstickney@yahoo.com 

Vice President Armand Pinard  Manchester NH 603-854-0657 Pinard540@hotmail.com 

Asst Treasurer Linda Monahan Shared Position Hollis, NH 603-465-7766 windleblo@aol.com 

Wagon Master Jennifer Belanger  Hollis, NH 603-465-2490 peppur@tds.net 

Secretary Jim Belanger  Hollis, NH 603 465 2301 Jim.Blngr@gmail.com 

Treasurer Greg Thayer Shared Position Newmarket, NH 603-659-2896 Spyder.thayer@gmail.com 

Directors 
Emeritus 

Jeanne & Art  
Lawson 

 Clermont, Fl. 603 485 5921 lawsonjdnh@aol.com 

NH Wheelers Web Site Address:     www.nhwheelers.com 

 

Our Meetings 
Our summer meetings usually take place 

at 9:30 AM on the Saturday of the camping 

weekend. Winter meetings are scheduled in the 

Fall and the location may vary.  They are held 

on the second Sunday of the month.  The 

meeting usually starts after most have ordered 

their meal and is held while meals are 

prepared.  Winter meetings will not be held in 

November and January.  The 2020 winter 

meetings will be at the Auburn Tavern in 

Auburn NH.  

 
Minutes of the last meeting 

New Hampshire Wheelers 
The August 2020 meeting of the NH Wheelers 

was called to order at 9:50 AM on 8 August 

2020 by President Spencer Stickney at Shir-

Roy Camping Resort in Richmond, NH.  6 

 Check with the Wagon Master to see which 

campouts require an advance deposit. 

Jan 2020 No Meetings in November and January. 

9 Feb 2020 Auburn Tavern, Auburn NH. Rt 101, exit 2 

8 Mar 2020 Auburn NH. 

Apr 10-12 

2020 

Plan for Mile-A-Way in Henniker.  Not yet 

definite. 

May 8-10 

2020 

Walnut Grove Campground, Alfred Maine 

207-324-1207  Make own reservations 

June 12-14  Old Coach, Madbury NH.  Not yet final. 

July 10-12 

2020 

Lake Forest CG, E. Wakefield NH. Make 

reservations with Janice Murray. Need Deposit 

Aug  

2020 

NH Rally (Samboree) Lancaster NH 

Make own reservations with State 

Aug 7-9 

2020 

Shir-Roy Campground in Richmond, NH.  Not yet 

final. 

Sept 11-13 

2020 

Old Stage Campground, Madbury NH 

Reserve with Campground.  

Oct 9-12 

2020 

Newfound RV Park, Bristol, NH. Make own 

reservations:  $15/person to Greg for meal. 

Nov, Dec  

Jan 2020 

Feb 2020 

March 2020 

No Meetings in November and January.  The Feb 

and March meetings should be at Auburn Tavern, 

Auburn NH. Rt 101, exit 2 out of Manchester.  

Arrive 11:30 AM to order your meal. 
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member families were present.  The pledge to 

the flag was recited and a moment of silence 

was held for those in need of our prayers.           

Secretary’s Report: 
Jim Belanger read the minutes of the July 

meeting.  Minutes were approved with a 

motion by Ellen Tate and seconded by Jane 

Lortie. 

Treasurer’s report:  By unanimous consent, 

the treasurer’s report was omitted since the 

treasurer was absent.     

Web Master:  The Web Master had no report 

except to remind members to get prospective 

members to visit the site. 

Wagon Master:  The Wagon Master reported 

having met someone via email who did not yet 

own a camper but was interested in joining us.  

After supplying that person with applicable 

information, they were not heard from again. 

Newfound campout in October is still on and 

reservations need to be made.  The caterer was 

contacted and a minimum for catering our 

usual meal is $450.  At $25 per person that 

means we need 18 people with the club 

contributing $10 each and the member $15.  It 

is hoped to get the caterer and to pay the 

difference if we don’t have 18 participants. 

Wellness:  Nothing special to report. 

Correspondence:  Nancy, the friend of the 

Lortie’s, sent a thank you card after having 

received our get well card. 

Unfinished Business:  There was nothing to 

bring up under unfinished business. 

New Business:  After a short discussion, all 

agreed to return to Shir-Roy for the August 

campout in 2021.  It was also agreed to return 

to Lake Forest in Wakefield for July 2021. 

Announcements:  The next meeting will be at 

Wadleigh Falls in Lee, NH.   Wagon Master 

will confirm and let everyone know if 

anything changes. 

Birthdays/Anniversaries:   It was announced 

that this was not only Spencer’s birthday but 

also Jennifer and Spencer’s 5th wedding 

anniversary.  Jennifer pointed to the new 5th 

wheel they had picked up that very day and 

said it was their anniversary present to each 

other.  Other birthdays and anniversaries were 

announced. 

The raffle:   The 50/50 raffle drawing resulted 

in Dennis Lortie winning $22 while the club 

got $23.   

Meeting adjourned at 10:20 after a motion by 

Don Tate, seconded by Armand Pinard. 

Respectfully submitted 

Jim Bélanger, Secretary 

       

Secretary Comments 

 

Camping has been tough for us this year with 

the Covid-19 Virus restricting not only us but 

the campgrounds in the normal and routine 

activities.  We returned to some kind of 

normal for July and August and are looking 

forward to September and October.  The 

scheduled weekend at Wadleigh Falls had to 

be cancelled due to campground policies.  Not 

only do they charge $35 to use the dump 

station but they stopped renting weekend sites 

and now insist you stay for a month if at all.  

So, the Wagon Master made arrangements to 

move our weekend to Old Stage Campground 

in Madbury NH which is not far from the 

original location.  We have been about 6 to 9 

rigs at our recent weekends and that seems to 

have become the normal.  Be on the lookout 

for new members and invite them to visit our 

web site; www.nhwheelers.com.   


